WOODRUFF COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
April 30, 2018
Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m. at the Farm Bureau meeting room in Augusta by Angela Ryland.  Members present were Angela Ryland, Kip Davis, Erleen Sawyer, and Anne Eldridge (who held Joy Lynn Bowen’s proxy).  Also present were Regional Librarian, John Paul Myrick, and County Operations Manager, Karen Golden.  Angela Ryland presided.
Public Participation and communications:  

None

Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:
No discussion was made concerning the January regular session minutes.  Kip Davis made the motion to accept the minutes.  Anne Eldridge seconded the motion.  
Angela Ryland—Yes

Joy Lynn Bowen—Yes 

Kip Davis—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.
Public Participation and Communications:

None
 Financial Reports
Kip Davis made the motion to accept and approve the January – March 2018 financial reports.  Anne Eldridge seconded the motion.

Angela Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Joy Lynn Bowen—Yes

All aye, motion carried.
John Paul Myrick reported that the budget is healthy and recommended that the board approve a transfer of $5000.00 into savings.  Kip Davis made the motion to accept the transfer.  Anne Eldridge seconded the motion.
Angela Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Joy Lynn Bowen—Yes 

All aye, motion carried.
Operation, County Manager, and Regional Librarian’s Reports: 
Anne Eldridge asked the reason that library cards were deleted.  It was explained that if a card remained inactive for a certain number of years it was taken out of the system or if someone lost a card and it was replaced.  Kip Davis made the motion to accept the January – March 2018 operations reports.  Anne Eldridge seconded the motion.

Angela Ryland—Yes

Joy Lynn Bowen—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.
Old Business:

John Paul Myrick brought the board up to date on the McCrory staffing issues.  He stated that he and Mrs. Clark dropped the charges brought against each other.  She has picked up items left at the McCrory branch and there has been no further issues.

Mr. Myrick stated that Misty Hess had first filed a complaint with 7 On Your Side.  He did not return their calls.  She then filed for unemployment and was denied.  She filed an appeal and the first hearing was postponed due to her hospitalization.  After receiving copies of documents that were filed with the Appeal Board, Mrs. Hess dropped her appeal.

New Business:
John Paul Myrick gave an update on the McCrory Annex Building stating that the main roof had been redone in 2012 or 2013 before we got the building, but there is a smaller part that still has a flat roof and leaks badly.  He requested that the board approve $7500 to fix the roof.  He would like to see a gable roof installed.  He stated that he would look for someone local to do the work.  Kip Davis suggested a man from Tennessee (Pete Riley) who has done work for the city.  Mr. Davis motioned to give Mr. Myrick the authority to look into getting the work done and to spend the $7500.  Anne Eldridge seconded the motion.
Angela Ryland—Yes

Joy Lynn Bowen—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

All aye, motion carried.
Mr. Myrick also told the board that the Brown family in McCrory will do the demolition work at the annex building in exchange for the materials.  Kip Davis made the motion to accept the Brown family’s offer.  Angela Ryland seconded the motion.

Angela Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Joy Lynn Bowen—Yes

All aye, motion carried.
Karen Golden gave a report on the Summer Reading Program.  She described the various programs being planned for each branch, stating that the theme this year is “Libraries Rock!”

While Augusta and McCrory are planning their programs around the music aspect.  Cotton Plant will focus more on STEM activities.

Mr. Myrick told the board that there will be an annual Circulation Conference in Memphis on June 15th.  The libraries will close so that staff may attend.  

He also told the board that he is running for McCrory City Council and may be appointed next week to fill a vacant seat.  He asked if the board had any reservations, stating that his job comes first.  The board expressed their full support. 

Trustee Comments:

Angela Ryland asked if the Foundation can give reports to the board.  Mr. Myrick said, “Yes.”
Anne Eldridge stated that the Foundation meets four times a year.  As the Foundation has had no luck in obtaining Brick-and-Mortar grants, they have been talking to foundation members of other libraries who said that they go after grants for “community need” and then funnel the money to the library.  The fundraisers are just not getting the money raised.

Kip Davis discussed how the city got computers and other items by writing them into grants for other things such as cars.

Angela Ryland said that grants have changed.  Unless you’re putting the money into a project or program, they are hard to get.

Erleen Sawyer asked about the dove hunting fundraiser that had been suggested in the past.  Anne Eldridge stated that the idea had been dropped because it was too dangerous.

Adjournment: 
There being no other business, Anne Eldridge made the motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Kip Davis.  
Angela Ryland—Yes

Kip Davis—Yes

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

Anne Eldridge—Yes

Joy Lynn Bowen—Yes

All aye, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 12:48 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Golden
County Operations Manager, Woodruff County Library
